
 

 

 

 

Update from Amesbury Neighbourhood Policing Team (NPT) –  

Since the last Area Board meeting on 13/11/2024, in the areas of Wylye, The 
Langfords and Fisherton De La Mere: 

There was a garage burglary in Steeple Langford, which in the context of two 

dwelling burglaries in the village reported at the last meeting, continues a higher-

than-average rate of burglaries for what is a small, quiet village. The MO for each of 

the burglaries is significantly different, so it is not believed they are linked, but we 

have been supporting victims and focusing patrols in the village. 

Rather reassuringly there are no other concerns raised, so the team continue to 

provide a visible presence for preventative measures. 

 

Reporting Incidents or Intelligence 
 

 

At Wiltshire Police, we have a number of ways you can report crime or incidents 
 

• Via our online reporting hub https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/ro/report/  
• Via 101 for non-emergencies and the drink drive hotline. 
• Via 999 for crimes in progress and immediate threats or danger 

• Via the Amesbury email inbox AmesburyAreaCPT@wiltshire.police.uk  
 

You can also view a crime and incident map for your area; this will show you crimes 
and incidents that have been reported https://www.police.uk/pu/your-area/wiltshire-

police/amesbury/ 
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